

6 May 2022

President Lesley Brown, PhD
Office of the President
Yukon University
500 University Drive, PO Box 2799
Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 5K4

Dear Dr. Brown,

On behalf of the University of Alberta, congratulations on your appointment as the eighth president and vice-chancellor of Yukon University.

As with all post-secondary institutions, Yukon University has undergone many challenges and changes in recent years, and your transition to university status is likely the most exciting one. The role you have undertaken is an excellent opportunity to further the interests of your students and those who live in the communities you serve. Your experiences at Mount Royal University and the University of Lethbridge will serve you well as you lead Yukon University through this new phase of the institution's nearly sixty-year history.

I wish you all possible success and look forward to working with you within the collegial group of Canadian universities to promote the value of higher learning for the benefit of society.

Congratulations and best wishes with your ongoing presidency.

Yours truly,

Bill Flanagan

President and Vice-Chancellor